
 
Meeting Minutes 

May 9, 2019 
 

Venue: Town Hall (78 Main Street, Hudson, MA 01749) 
3rd Floor Conference Room B 

 
• Call to Order: 

 
 

• Public Hearing 
Anjun Spa 
A ceast and desist was posted in February.  The attorney for the owners stated that they 
did not fall under BodyWorks regulation and they would be applying to the State for 
Massage permits.  The State has conducted an inspection and the establishment did not 
pass. Ms. Vaillancourt motioned to continue with the Cease and Desist until the 
establishment is licensed by the State.  Mr. Delfino seconded the motion and it passed 
3-0. 

 
• Vouchers to be Approved: 

Ms. Vaillancourt motioned to accept all vouchers.  The motion was seconded by Mr. 
Delfino and passed 3-0. 

 
• Minutes to be Approved: 

March 25, 2019 
Mr. Delfino motioned to accept the Minutes as written.  The motion was seconded by Ms. 
Vaillancourt and passed 3-0 
 

• New Business  
Post Overdose Support Team 
The Hudson Police, Fire, Board of Health and Justice Resource Institute will do follow 
ups with individuals who have overdosed.  Support, resources, and drug testing are some 
of the services that will be offered. 
 
Styrofoam Recycling Request 
The Board approved $1250  in FY19 to help pay the cost of styrofoam recycling.  Ms. 
Gillis is waiting on a quote from a new vendor in Uxbridge, but is asking the Board to 
consider allocating $1250 for FY20.  Mr. Delfino motioned to fund $1250 for styrofoam 
recycling.  The motion was seconded by Ms. Vaillancourt and passed 3-0. 
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• Old Business 
Farmer’s Market Update  
We currently have 9 vendors.  The Market will be held at the UU Church from June 18-
September 24 from 3:30 PM-6:30 PM, with the exception of July 2 
 
Recycling Sustainability Committee Update 
The RSC has met 3 times.  A major concern is that the Transfer Station will not remain 
open.  Mr. Delfino motioned to have the Transfer Station remain open even if curbside 
pickup is available.  The motion was seconded by Ms. Vaillancourt and passed 3-0. 
 
Hazardous Waste Day Report/Next Event 
It was one of the busiest with approximately 500 cars.  The next Hazardous Waste Day 
will be Saturday, September 14. 
 
YSAP Dodgeball Tournament Update 
Very successful, 12 teams participated and approximately $4000 was raise.  Planning for 
next year is underway.  
 
BP found a small area of Hazardous Waste which will cost the Town about $10,000 to 
dispose of.   
 

• Adjournment 
The meeting was adjourned at 6:15 PM 
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